
February 11, 2009 

 

 

 

Dave Danner, Executive Secretary 

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 

1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW 

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 

 

RE:  Change in Disposal Fee and Correction in Container Pricing 

 

Dear Mr. Danner: 

 

Enclosed are revisions to Blaine Bay Refuse, Inc.’s (BBR or Blaine Bay) Solid Waste Tariff No. 3 for 

Permit G-145.  These tariff pages have an issue date of February 11, 2009 with an effective date of April 1, 

2009.   

 

The disposal rate we are currently being charged has increased by $0.74.  Attached to this filing you will 

find a letter from our disposal site showing the new rate per ton that we will be paying.  We will notify each 

customer that will be impacted by the rate change by telephone.   

 

The filing made in November omitted a change that should have been corrected.  The pickup charge for a 2 

yard container currently shows a dollar amount less than the 1.5 yard container. We are filing a new page 39 

to correct this oversight.  Currently there are no customers with this service. 

 

There is also an LSN attached requesting an effective date of March 1, 2009 for these changes. 

 

 

If you have any questions relating to this filing please contact me at (360) 734-3490. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ed Nikula 

Vice-President 

 

Attachments: 

 

cc:  Whatcom County Council Bellingham Herald 

       City of Blaine   Jeff Williamson  

       Penni Lemperes   Polly McNeil  

       Pat Dunn 

       Lisa Meucci 

 


